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Effect of the Coordination Arc

1
It has been indicated that the use of a coordination arc (CA) as a trigger for coordination could provide significant benefits to administrations in the following areas;

· Reduction of coordination requirements which results in less cost and shorter period for coordination

· Easier and predictable identification of coordination requirements by administrations which results in an earlier start of coordination among them

· Reduction of the current coordination processing delay in the BR leading to the elimination of the coordination backlog

The BR while it believes that the first and second benefits are for administrations to evaluate and judge, would like to comment on the third possible benefit indicated above based on its knowledge and experience of the processing of coordination requests.

2
The Bureau considers that its workload will not be reduced significantly by the application of the CA.  The CA is currently discussed for application only to FSS in certain frequency bands.  Unless the CA is used for all bands and all services, the Bureau has to develop software to determine whether or not a network should go through the Appendix S8 (29) examination, another program to determine frequency overlap within the coordination arc and an additional option in the Appendix S8 (29) software to avoid the calculation.

3
After completion of the software development, calculation time required for identification of coordination requirements should be reduced in total.  However, this reduction of time applies to only one part of the overall coordination process.  The processing of coordination requests also involves data capture and validation, regulatory and technical examination, establishment of findings and coordination requirements, and publication.  The current Appendix S8 (29) examination ((T/T method) is just one part of technical examination.

4
Furthermore, if administrations requested the Bureau to carry out (T/T examinations to confirm the exclusion of any of their networks inside the coordination arc from the coordination process or the inclusion of any of their networks outside the coordination arc into the coordination process, the use of CA not only does not reduce the Bureau’s workload but could considerably increase its workload. 

5
It is worth mentioning that reduction of the data to be submitted by the administration and/or to be validated by the BR will have an appreciable effect on reducing the backlog processing time because a considerable part of the coordination processing delay is due to resolving incomplete, incorrect or unclear data submitted by administrations.  The Bureau, in Document 15, has previously commented on this issue.  The Bureau would like to stress its view that if the problem of overfiling (e.g. submission of identical or almost identical networks on multiple orbital positions in order to get one or a few positions) is addressed, most of the backlog problem could be resolved without the need to address the measures discussed in the ICGSF. This is not to suggest, however, that these improvements are not additionally valuable as a means of reducing the work involved for administrations and the Bureau. 

